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Have you visited our website 
lately? The Energizing 
Education website has a 
multitude of resources to 
help you get signed up to be a 
mentor, videos providing tips 
and tools for mentoring your 
students, as well as all of our 
monthly newsletters for each 
schools and pictures from in-
school mentoring and family 
involvement nights. If you 
didn’t already know, each of 
our seven Energizing 
Education schools has their 
own Facebook page. These 
pages can be found in the 
sidebar of the website as well 
as dates to each family night 
at those schools. Recently, we 
have been providing family 
literacy calendars for parents 
at family nights that provide a 
whole month full of fun 
literacy activities they can 
work on with their children. 
These too can be found on 
our website. Please visit our 
website and share it around. 
If there is any information 
you may need that you 
cannot find on the site, feel 
free to contact me.  

This month students and their families 
had an explosively fun time at family 
night. February family night was all about 
science; the scientific process of making 
observations, forming a hypothesis, and 
testing your predictions. To get students 
excited for this night, our Family 
Involvement Coordinator visited 
Northwest students and made an 
announcement about what fun they could 
expect this month at family night. When 
the night began, students got their very 
own scientific journal to record their 
hypotheses and observations for each 
station during the evening and watched 
an adult volunteer show them what 
happens when you mix vinegar and 
baking soda in a 
bottle and put a 
balloon on top. 
Guess what, the 
balloon inflates! 
Students also 
predicted and 
tested which 
items would 
sink or float in a 
tub of water 
such as sponges, marbles, and Legos 
and did an experiment to see if salt and 
pepper, rice, tissue paper, or sequins 

could be picked up 
by a balloon 
charged with static 
electricity. Students 
and their families 
got even more 
hands on by reading 
the step by step 
directions on how to 
make their own 
slime which is a simple process of mixing 
glue, water, liquid starch, and shaving cream. 
One experiment you could eat after 
completing was building molecules out of 
marshmallows.  
 
Energizing Education always uses creative 
ideas to show that there are many ways to 
incorporate reading and writing into everyday 
fun. In order to do a science experiment, first 
you have to read and then you have to write 
out your predictions before you can begin. 
The same is true when you begin a book. You 
look at the book, take a picture walk, and 
predict what you think will happen in the story. 
This night was the perfect example of how 
much fun it can be when you mix reading, 
writing, and science. If you thought this night 
was fun, then you won’t want to miss next 
month’s fairytale night. We hope you’re just as 
excited as we are! 

Energizing Education Brings Fun with Science to NWEE 

Lois’  

Corner! 

 
 

Name: Emily Kemler 
Business: CP Federal Credit Union 

Why did you decide to become a volunteer? Reading was always a 
favorite activity of mine growing up so I wanted to be able to share that 

with a child who might not be getting that enjoyment out of reading 
yet.  When they are struggling with what they read it doesn't feel fun so 

I wanted to help take away the struggle and bring the fun. 
How has your experience been so far? My experience has been 
amazing so far.  Faith has learned so much and I'm very proud of her 

progress. 
Favorite childhood book: My favorite books growing up were the 

Boxcar Children books. 
Favorite book now: I still love to read and am always finding my 

next favorite. 

MENTOR SPOTLIGHT 

http://energizingeducationjackson.org/


Celebrate March is Reading 

Month at your local library! Stop 

by the Carnegie Library on 

Saturday, March 4th for our 

annual Dr. Seuss carnival. The 

carnival is open from 1-4 p.m. and 

features a book walk, photo booth, 

and a Hop on Pop popcorn. On March 11th there will be a “Go, 

Dog. Go!” party celebrating the classic P.D Eastman children’s 

book. Registration is required for this event. To register or for 

more information, visit www.myjdl.com or call 517-788-4087 

(ext. 1331).  

Contact Charlie at energizingeducation@uwjackson.org to sign up  

March Mentor Training Calendar                                                                                   
Date Time Type Location 

March 1 10:00-12:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room D 

March 9 10:00-12:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C 

March 14 2:00-4:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C 

March 22 9:00-11:00 am EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room A/B  

March 27 10:00-12:00 pm EE Mentor United Way, Conference Room C  

 

Find out more! 
http://energizingeducationjackson.org 

or 
Energizing Education on Facebook 

 
For volunteer information:  

Contact Charlie Miller 
energizingeducation@uwjackson.org 

 
To Donate: 

Contact Lois Dunning at  
ldunning@uwjackson.org 

Science Madness Night 

Click here to see more pictures. Join us 
March 9th for our next family night!  

Literacy Tip of the Month 

Help direct your child's 

attention to the print in a book.  
Help your child to be able to 

recognize words by first beginning 
with letters. Itôs important to know 

that letters come in uppercase and 

lowercase. You can help your child 
learn the names of each letter by 

using magnetic letters. Take a big M 
and a little m. Try placing them side 

by side and say, ñSee how this 
uppercase letter is bigger than this 

lowercase letter?"  

http://energizingeducationjackson.org
https://www.facebook.com/pg/EnergizingEducationNorthwestEarlyElementarySchool/photos/?tab=album&album_id=630177620515981

